
Bristol City Council
Minutes of the Selection Committee

6 March 2017 at 10.45 am

Members Present:-
Councillors: Lesley Alexander, Kye Dudd, Helen Godwin, Gary Hopkins, Mike Langley and Jo Sergeant

Officers in Attendance:-
Shahzia Daya (Service Director - Legal and Democratic Services), Sandra Farquharson (Interim Service 
Director Human Resources), Mark Williams, Husinara Jones, James Brereton and Louise deCordova 
(Democratic Services Officer)

1. Apologies for Absence and Substitutions

Apologies received from Cllr Eddy (Cllr Lesley Alexander in substitute) and Cllr O’Rourke.

2. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

3. Appointment of Returning Officer

The Committee received a report of the Monitoring Officer presented jointly with the Interim Head of 
Human Resources.

The Committee Resolved:
The Recommendations to Full Council 

1. That Stephen Hughes remain the interim Returning Officer and Electoral Registration Officer 
for Bristol City Council until the election for the combined authority has been delivered.

2. That Stephen Hughes is appointed as Local Returning Officer for the Combined Mayoral 
elections on 4th May 2017.

3. That Deputy Returning Officer appointments are made by the Returning Officer once 
confirmed in post.



democractic.services@bristol.gov.uk

Meeting ended at 11.00 am

CHAIR  __________________


